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In November, Divine Word College presented its 
prestigious Matthew 25 Award to the Epworth 
Community Volunteer Fire Department in recognition 
�R�I���W�K�H�L�U���X�Q�Z�D�Y�H�U�L�Q�J���G�H�G�L�F�D�W�L�R�Q���D�Q�G���V�H�O�À�H�V�V���V�H�U�Y�L�F�H���W�R��
the Epworth community.

The award, established in 2001, honors individuals 
or groups connected to the local area who embody 
the spirit of Matthew 25:35-36: “For I was hungry 
and you gave me food, I was thirsty and you gave me 
drink, a stranger and you welcomed me, naked and you 
clothed me, ill and you cared for me, in prison and you 
visited me.”

College President Fr. Tom Ascheman, SVD, 
expressed his gratitude during the award ceremony. 
“The Matthew 25 Award allows us to remember and 
celebrate works of kindness, welcome, and mercy by 

our neighbors in Dubuque County and the 
surrounding area,” he said. 

“Today, we 

particularly appreciate the long years of service of the 
Epworth Volunteer Fire Department.”

Fifteen current and retired members of the department, 
along with their families, attended the event to accept 
the award. Fire Chief Tom Berger shared insights 
into the department’s ongoing commitment to the 
�F�R�P�P�X�Q�L�W�\�����³�7�K�H���(�S�Z�R�U�W�K���F�R�P�P�X�Q�L�W�\���D�Q�G���W�K�H���¿�U�H��
department are very appreciative of our wonderful 
relationship with Divine Word,” he said. “The principal 
�I�R�X�Q�G�D�W�L�R�Q�V���R�I���R�X�U���¿�U�H���G�H�S�D�U�W�P�H�Q�W���D�U�H���G�H�G�L�F�D�W�L�R�Q����
professionalism, and volunteerism. I am extremely 
�W�K�D�Q�N�I�X�O���I�R�U���R�X�U���D�F�W�L�Y�H���P�H�P�E�H�U�V���Z�K�R���X�Q�V�H�O�¿�V�K�O�\���J�L�Y�H��
their time and talents to the department, ensuring a 
quick and professional response.”

The Epworth Community Volunteer Fire Department 
currently has 40 members who respond to 
approximately 250 to 280 calls each year, exemplifying 
the spirit of service and community that the Matthew 
25 Award celebrates. 

Would you like to support the men at Divine Word College who are discerning their 
call to become Divine Word Missionary Priests or Brothers? Let us know, and we’ll 


